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ESSINGTON COMMUNITY CENTRE – MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

MINUTES of the Management Committee meeting held on Monday 6th February 2017 at 7.00 pm at Council Chamber Essington Community Centre.

PRESENT             Councillor D J Clifft J P (Chairman)  Councillor M North(Vice-chairman)
                               Councillor M Cole                               Councillor A Gibbons
                               Councillor R Bradburn                        Councillor B Tarbuck           
                               Councillor M Billingsley
                               Councillor K Pace                               Councillor C Steel      
                               Councillor D James                             Councillor D Clifft
                               Councillor J Smallman                        Councillor B Whitehouse                              
The Chairman Councillor David Clifft J P opened the meeting and welcomed Members.
TENNANTS – ERUFC committee members were present, they gave Members a handout outlining their proposals for the new few years on the site, Members discussed the various proposals, the Chairman commented that the signage and first phase of the carpark would have to be ratified at next week’s council meeting, this was agreed by members.  The Chairman thanked them for attending and congratulated them on the works already carried out on the site and their continuing effort to improve the area.
1.   ApologiES
Councillors Peter Lever & June Smallman tendered their apologies.
2.   DECLARATION OF INTERESTS
Councillor Beryl Tarbuck declared an interest in item 5 and signed the register.
3.   Minutes of last meeting held oN 5th december 2016

The minutes were proposed by Councillor Bert Gibbons, seconded by Councillor Maureen Billingsley as an accurate record and carried.
4.   Matters arising from the minutes of the last meeting - None
5.   centres

The Pavilions – no comments
Long Lane – Teddybears Nursery – no comments

Long Lane - Open Space – The Chairman commented  about the continuous problem with fly tipping in the gateway to the site.  Recently the gates and overhead bar have been damaged, which will require remedial works to be done shortly.
Long Lane – Wryley FC – no comments
High Hill – As discussed in public participation.

Essington Community Centre:

7.40pm Councillor Beryl Tarbuck declared an interest & left the chamber.

Valuation for business rates – The Chairman commented  that the Community Centre had been valuated and the businesses had been split for business.  Members discussed the impact of the valuation and the additional rates to be paid from 18th March 2016.

8.00pm Councillor Bery Tarbuck returned to the chamber.

Intruder Alarm – The Chairman commented that the infrastructure of the alarm had been carried out, with the telecommunication works to be done to put the alarm into commission.
Tearoom – The Chairman commented that the tearoom was considered to be in the top 5 in the Wolverhampton area.
Main Hall Flooring – The clerk presented quotations for the replacement hard flooring in the hall, main kitchen and toilets.  Members discussed the quotations and agreed to replace the hall flooring first towards the end of this financial year, this will be ratified at the next council meeting.

8.10pm Councillor Maureen Billingsley left the meeting

New Year’s Eve Party – Members discussed the event and agreed to continue, all children under 11years will be a half price ticket. 
Brownshore Preschool  ​- Members discussed the document presented by the Committee and agreed  to the closure of the Preschool, this will be ratified as the next council meeting. 
6.  ECC – Phase 11 Refurbishment –  Members discussed the next phase namely flooring, and the next phase of the roof.
7.  Finance
The Clerk presented to the meeting statements of receipts and payments up to the 31st December 2016 all centres,
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Essington Community Centre – proposed by Councillor Bob Bradburn seconded by Councillor Bert Gibbons  and carried, Councillor Chris Steel voted against the proposal.
The Pavilions Broad Lane – proposed by Councillor Mavis North(Vice-Chairman)  seconded by Beryl Tarbuck and carried.
Long Lane Open space –  proposed by Chairman and carried.
Long Lane Teddy Bears – proposed by Chairman and carried.
High Hill – proposed by Councillor Bryn Whitehouse seconded by Councillor Ken Pace  and carried.   
Tea Room – proposed by the Chairman seconded by Councillor Mandy Cole and carried, Councillor Chris Steel voted against the proposal.
8.  Date of next meeting

The next meeting will be on Monday .3rd April 2016 at 7.00pm
9.  CLOSURE
CHAIRMAN:





DATE:
